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BENEDUM AIRPORT AUTHORITY
HARRISON COUNTY, WEST VIRGINIA
UPDATE PAVEMENT MARKINGS

ADDENDUM #1

June 12, 2025
THRASHER PROJECT # T80-11385

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN:

The following are clarifications and responses to questions posed by contractors for the above-referenced
project.

A. QUESTIONS AND RESPONSES

1. QUESTION
Are the red boxes included in the remarking of runway/taxiway holding
markings and ILS markings?

RESPONSE
Yes, the red boxes included in the holding markings and ILS markings must be
included in the price per square foot for pavement markings.

2. QUESTION
It is noted that the runway edge lines are incorrectly marked and will need layed out
from centerline. What will the dimension be to the inside of the edge line from the
centerline? If there is not enough runway width to accommodate a three-foot edge
line at isolated locations, what will be done?

RESPONSE

The inside of edge line from outside of centerline should be 70.5’. We asked that
prior to marking its verified if 70.5” can be achieved if it cannot then we will make
any necessary field adjustments at that time.

3. QUESTION
Is water available on site for the cleaning process?

RESPONSE
Yes, there is a hydrant off of WV 279 that can be used by the Contractor.

4. QUESTION
Is rotary grinding allowed on the grooved runway surfaces for the marking removal?

RESPONSE

Yes, rotary grinding will be allowed however Contractor should minimize damage to
the pavement surface.
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5. QUESTION
Will any vegetative overgrowth on the runway edges be removed by others
prior to this project starting? This overgrowth can limit the availability of the
three-foot width for the painted edge lines.

RESPONSE
The Owner will remove vegetative overgrowth on the runway edges prior to
the project starting.

If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact me at your earliest
convenience. As a reminder, bids will be received until 2:00 p.m. on Monday, June 23, 2025, at
Benedum Airport Authority, 2000 Aviation Way, Bridgeport, WV. Good luck to everyone and
thank you for your interest in the project.
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NICOLE JONES, PE, PMP
Project Manager
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